
   

  
  

The Chairman of the Investigative Committee of Russia requests a
report on the circumstances of the attack on the driver of a school
minibus in the Republic of Ingushetia

 

  

The Chairman of the Investigative Committee of Russia instructed the head of the Investigative
Department of the Investigative Committee of Russia for the Republic of Ingushetia A.A. Konovod
to report on the progress of the investigation into the attack on the bus driver.

On December 7, 2021 in one of the streets of village Ekazhevo of Nazranovsky municipal district
unknown persons in two cars blocked the road and fired shots from traumatic weapons at a minibus
carrying children driven by a 32-year-old local resident, after which they hit him with wooden sticks.
The victim went to a medical facility with injuries. He was not hospitalized. Children in the minibus
were not injured. The Investigative Department of the Investigative Committee of Russia for the
Republic of Ingushetia is conducting an investigation into the incident, and all the circumstances are
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being established. A legal assessment of possible violations of safety requirements in the provision of
transportation services for children will be made.

The progress of the inspection is being supervised by the Central Office of the Investigative
Committee.

08 December 2021
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